

## **Minutes of the Meeting of the Steering Committee held on 3 February 2021**

*(French version follows)*

Present:

Mr. Jorge Gustavo Caicedo – La Enciclopedia del Patrimonio Cultural Inmaterial (Mexico) **President** (Latin America and the Caribbean)  
Ms. Reme Sakr – Syria Trust for Development (Syria) - **Vice-president** (Arab States)  
Mr. Laurier Turgeon - L'Association canadienne d'ethnologie et de folklore (Canada) – **Secretary** (Western Europe and North America)  
Mr. Robert Baron – International Society for Ethnology and Folklore (SIEF)- **Treasurer** (International NGO)  
Mr. Kaloyan Nikolov – European Association of Folklore Festivals (Bulgaria) (Eastern Europe)  
Ms. Janet Blake – Persian Garden Institute for Living Heritage - (Islamic Republic of Iran) (Asia and the Pacific)

Absent:

Mr. Butholezwe Kgosi Nyathi – Amagugu International Heritage Centre (Zimbabwe) (Africa)

### **Agenda**

1. Welcome, opening of the meeting
2. Approval of the Agenda
3. Approval of the draft minutes of 6 January 2021
4. Confirmation of tasks of members of the SC for 2021
5. Meeting with the Secretariat of the Convention
6. Update on Bank Account
7. Call for an ad hoc working group on Article 21
8. Other Business
9. Date of the next meeting

10. Closing of the meeting

## **Minutes**

### **1. Welcome, opening of the meeting**

The President, Jorge Gustavo Caicedo, welcomes the members of the Steering Committee and opens the meeting.

### **2. Approval of the Agenda**

The agenda is approved without any changes or additions.

### **3. Approval of the draft minutes of 6 January 2021**

The minutes of the meeting of 6 January 2021 are adopted unanimously.

### **4. Confirmation of tasks of members of the SC for 2021**

After a round table discussion, the members of the Steering Committee confirm the tasks they would like to accomplish in 2021, as indicated at the 6 January meeting.

### **5. Meeting with the Secretariat of the Convention**

A meeting with the secretariat of the Convention has been scheduled for 11 February at 3:00 PM (Paris time). We will be meeting with Tim Curtis, Fumiko Ohinata and Leandro Paredo to discuss the following issues:

- Feedback on 15COM (Jorge Gustavo Caicedo will speak to that)
- The ICOMOS Charter on ICH (Laurier Turgeon and Janet Blake will respond)
- Increasing participation of NGOs in underrepresented regions (Reme Sakr and Kaloyan Nikolov will respond)
- Global capacity building projects (Robert Baron will respond)
- Survey to map the expertise of the NGOs (Tim Curtis is to inform us of this initiative)

### **6. Update on the bank account**

Robert Baron, treasurer, provides an update on our bank account. It appears to be simpler and more convenient to preserve the same bank account and acquire signing authority for the new members of the Steering Committee than to change banks and open up a new account. The Steering Committee favors keeping the same bank account at the Société Générale. All of the requested information has been sent to the bank to give signing authority to the new members of the Steering Committee.

### **7. Call for an ad hoc working group on Article 21**

The Steering Committee approves the call for candidates from each of the six electoral regions of UNESCO and from an international NGO to form an ad hoc working group on article 21, as accepted at the GA on 16 December 2020. The call will be posted on the ICH NGO Forum website and sent by email, in English as well as in French.

### **8. Other Business**

There is no other business brought to the agenda.

### **9. Date of the next meeting**

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 3 March 2021.

### **10. Closing of the meeting**

The meeting is brought to a close at 12:30 PM.

Laurier Turgeon  
Secretary

## **Procès-verbal de la réunion du Comité de pilotage du 3 février 2021**

Présents:

M. Jorge Gustavo Caicedo – La Enciclopedia del Patrimonio Cultural Inmaterial (Mexico) **Président** (Amérique latine et Caraïbe)

Mme Reme Sakr – Syria Trust for Development (Syria) - **Vice-présidente** (États arabes)

M. Laurier Turgeon - L'Association canadienne d'ethnologie et de folklore (Canada) – **Secrétaire** (Europe de l'Ouest et Amérique du Nord)

M. Robert Baron – Société international d'ethnologie et de folklore (SIEF)- **Trésorier** (ONG internationale)

M. Kaloyan Nikolov – European Association of Folklore Festivals (Bulgaria) (Europe de l'Est)

Mme Janet Blake – Persian Garden Institute for Living Heritage - (République Islamique d'Iran) (Asie - Pacifique)

Absent :

M. Butholezwe Kgosi Nyathi – Amagugu International Heritage Centre, (Zimbabwe) (Afrique)

### **Ordre du jour**

- 1) Mot de bienvenue et ouverture de la réunion
- 2) Approbation de l'ordre du jour
- 3) Approbation du procès-verbal de la réunion du 6 janvier 2021
- 4) Confirmation des tâches des membres du Comité pour 2021
- 5) Rencontre avec le Secrétariat de la Convention
- 6) Mise à jour sur le compte bancaire
- 7) Appel pour la constitution d'un groupe de travail ad hoc sur l'article 21
- 8) Varia
- 9) Date de la prochaine réunion
- 10) Levée de la séance

## **Procès-verbal**

### **1) Mot de bienvenue et ouverture de la réunion**

Le président, Jorge Gustavo Caicedo, souhaite la bienvenue aux membres du comité de pilotage et ouvre la réunion.

### **2) Approbation de l'ordre du jour**

L'ordre du jour est approuvé sans aucun changement ni ajout.

### **3) Approbation du procès-verbal de la réunion du 6 janvier 2021**

Le procès-verbal de la réunion du 6 janvier 2021 est adopté à l'unanimité.

### **4) Confirmation des tâches des membres du Comité pour 2021**

Après une table ronde, les membres du comité de pilotage confirment les tâches qu'ils souhaiteraient accomplir en 2021, comme indiqué lors de la réunion du 6 janvier.

### **5) Rencontre avec le Secrétariat de la Convention**

Une réunion avec le Secrétariat de la Convention est prévue le 11 février à 15 heures (heure de Paris). Nous rencontrerons Tim Curtis, Fumiko Ohinata et Leandro Paredo pour discuter des questions suivantes:

- Retour sur 15COM (Jorge Gustavo Caicedo en parlera)
- La Charte d'ICOMOS sur le PCI (Laurier Turgeon et Janet Blake répondront)
- Participation croissante des ONG dans les régions sous-représentées (Reme Sakr et Kaloyan Nikolov répondront)
- Projets mondiaux de renforcement des capacités (Robert Baron répondra)
- Enquête pour cartographier l'expertise des ONG (Tim Curtis nous informera de cette initiative)

### **6) Mise à jour sur le compte bancaire**

Robert Baron, trésorier, fait le point sur notre compte bancaire. Il semble plus simple et plus pratique de conserver le même compte bancaire et d'acquiescer le pouvoir de signature pour les nouveaux membres du comité de pilotage que de changer de banque et d'ouvrir un nouveau compte. Le Comité de pilotage privilégie la conservation du même compte bancaire à la Société Générale. Toutes les informations demandées ont été transmises à la banque pour donner le pouvoir de signature aux nouveaux membres du comité de pilotage.

**7) Appel pour la constitution d'un groupe de travail ad hoc sur l'article 21**

Le Comité directeur approuve l'appel à candidatures de chacune des six régions électorales de l'UNESCO d'un représentant d'Une ONG international pour former un groupe de travail ad hoc sur l'article 21, tel qu'accepté à l'AG du 16 décembre 2020. L'appel sera publié sur le site Web du Forum des ONG du PCI et envoyé par email, en anglais et en français.

**8) Varia**

Il n'y a aucune autre question à l'ordre du jour.

**9) Date de la prochaine réunion**

La prochaine réunion aura lieu le mercredi 3 mars 2021.

**10) Levée de la séance**

La réunion est clôturée à 12h30.

Laurier Turgeon  
Secrétaire